
     
 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

St Caniceôs Catholic Primary 

Email:     stcanices@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Website: stcaniceskatoomba.catholic.edu.au 

Facebook: St Caniceôs School Katoomba 

158 Katoomba Street  (PO Box 200)  Katoomba  NSW 2780 

N EWSLETTER  

8th May 2017 Term  2 Week  3 

Growth through love and learning 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 

Last Sunday 30th April, the Gospel reading was the Emmaus journey, 

Luke 24: 13-35.  

Extraordinary things can happen if we open our eyes. That seems to be 

a key message in this gospel passage from the well-known Emmaus 

story.  Imagine two dejected disciples on Easter Day, on the road back 

from Jerusalem to their home in Emmaus, a few kilometres away. On 

their journey, they encounter Jesus who has been raised. At first, they 

fail to recognise him. Their sadness at his violent death has blinded them 

to the significance of the womenõs account of the empty tomb. It has 

blinded them to what is happening before their very eyes. 

If we reflect on events in our lives, I wonder if we can think of times 

when Jesus was with us.  Many times this is a hindsight thought, we donõt 

actually know that it is Jesus who is with us at that time, it is only later 

that we realise, like the disciples, it was Jesus with us all the time.  The 

more I think about this, the more I understand that Jesus is always with 

me if I only I open my eyes and look for Him.  Even in the most difficult 

times when all hope seems gone, there is Jesus helping me through the 
difficult times.  Recently I have seen Jesus in the people around me 

through their kind words, support and care.  

 

From this Gospel reading we need to 

remember to stop and listen, look and 

see the good around us ðbecause 

thatõs where Jesus is. 

 

Mark Geerligs 

Principal 

 

 

 

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Parish 

Parish Priest Fr. Ted Tyler 

Presbytery Contact  Ph: 02 4782 2804  

         Fax: 02 4782 6090 

Website: marymackillopupperbluemountains.org.au 

Mass Times 

Friday: Katoomba 12 noon Mass 

Saturday: Katoomba 9.30 am Mass Saturday Vigil: Leura 5pm Mass  

Sunday: Wentworth Falls 8am Katoomba 10am Leura 5pm 

Rosary: Monday Katoomba 8.30 am, Tuesday Leura 4.45pm,  

Wednesday Wentworth Falls 9.30 am, Friday Katoomba 11.30 am. 

Saturday Katoomba 9 am. 
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Scenic World Sculptures  
What a wonderful exhibition St Caniceõs was 

involved in at Scenic World.  Our excursion last 

Wednesday was a beautiful day.  We saw artistic 

work from all around the world ð including St 

Caniceõs.  The feedback from Scenic World and 

the many visitors was very positive.  Well done 

everyone.  Canice the Whale will form part of our 

exhibit for the S@S this term.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 Enrolments   
We are holding a Kindergarten 2018 Information 

Night on Monday the 22nd of May from 7pm to 

8pm. If you or other people you know are 

interested to find out about starting school in 

2018, please come along.  St Caniceõs is a fantastic 

school, please spread the word. 

 

Welcome to New Families  
We welcomed six new members to St Caniceõs 

since the beginning of Term 2:  

Gabe Year 1 

Theryn Year 1 

Sophia Year 2 

William Year 2 

Zavier Year 4 

James Year 6 

Attendance  Percentage  
Attendance at school for the year to 

date:  Unfortunately we are declining in the 

percentage of days at school.  Our goal is to be 

above 90% and currently we are moving 

downwards at 82.4%.  Attending school every day 

is a priority for each and every child.  Apart from 

illness, your child needs to be here every 

day.  Please arrange any holiday outside of the 

school terms.  I know this can be difficult, but it is 

important for your child. 

Absence Explanation 

Note: If your child is 

away from school, a 

note explaining their 

absence is required 

within 7 days of 
returning to school. If 

no note is received 

the absence is 

recorded as 

ôunexplainedõ. 

  

Enrolling Now for 2018 

82.4 



Other Principal News 
NAPLAN 2017  

National Assessment Program for Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) testing will be conducted at 

St Caniceõs from 9-11 May 2017 for all students in 

Years 3 & 5. 

   

Emergency Contact Information  
It is very important that we have parentsõ up-to-

date contact numbers/address. If you have changed 

your mobile number, changed jobs, or moved to a 

new houseñplease let us have 

your new details. 

  

MOTHERSõ DAY 

Stall Open Tomorrow 

Tuesday 9 th  May 
Sr Colleen and her team of 

helpers have prepared and made some wonderful 

gifts for the children to buy for mum or that 

significant person in their lives.  The stall will be 

open in the morning from 8:30am All items range 

from $1 - $5. 

 

RE News  
Sacrament of Confirmation  
Notes have been sent home today for all children in 

Years 5&6 to enrol in the preparation for the 

Sacrament of Confirmation, This program begins on 

Thursday 18th May and lasts for six Thursday 

evenings held at St Caniceõs School.  Each session 

will begin at 6.15pm and concludes at 7.30pm. 

Confirmation will be held on Sunday 25th June at 

the 10am Mass at Katoomba.  

Parent Liaison Visit to Years 1 and 2  

Sr Colleen has sent out notes inviting families from 

Year 1 & 2 for a visit in Term 2. Please return your 

return slip by Wednesday 10th May.  
 

Easter Colour -In 

2 of our students were winners in the Newspower 

Coluring ðin competition held recently. 

Congratulations to Lucy Hargraves and Renee 

Cheretis on winning their age catergory and 

winning a large white Rabbit and Certificate.  
 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop Abel Schoolwear  

The Abel School Wear shop has informed us that 

their winter trading hours have changed to the 

following times 

8.30am to 4.30pm MonñThurs 

8.30am to 1.30pm Friday 

Only 1st Saturday of the month 8.30am till 12noon 

 

Second Hand Uniform  

The school still supplies second hand uniforms for a 

discount price.  

 

Parking in Studleigh Place  
Could parents please refrain from parking on the hill 

from the bottom parking lot as it is causing a traffic jam. 

Enrolling Now for 2018 

Yellow Ribbon Road Safety Campaign 
The school is supporting the òYellow Ribbon Road Safety Campaignó by selling the following items at the Office. 

A highlight of this campaign will be the Sydney Harbour Bridge being lit up all week in yellow 

Ribbons $2 each     Amount ééééé... 

Stickers $3 each     Amount ééééé... 

Wristbands $3 each    Amount ééééé... 

Lapel Ribbons $2 each    Amount ééééé... 

         Total  $ ééééééé.. 

Name ééééééééééé  Class ééééééééééé.. 

Items can be purchased at the Office or by returning this tear off slip and enclosing correct money. 



 

 

May  
Week 3  

Tuesday 9th Student Banking 
NAPLAN Language 
Convention & Writing 

Mothers Day 
Stall  

 

Wednesday  10th Ukulele 
Sports Day Stage 3 
NAPLAN Reading 

 

Thursday  11th Music and Italian 
NAPLAN Numeracy 

 

Friday  12th My school Lunch Box 
Stage 2 Futsal Gala Day 
Sport Stage 2 
Prayer Assembly Kinder 
Mass S3W 
String Ensemble 

 
 
 

8.45am 
12noon 

3pm 

Week 4  

Monday  15th My school Lunch Box 
Tai Chi 
Sports Day for Kinder, 
Year 1 & 2 

 
8.50am 

Tuesday 16th Student Banking  

Wednesday  17th Choir 
Sports Day Stage 3 

 

Thursday  18th Confirmation First 
Session 

 
6.15pm 

Friday  19th My school Lunch Box 
Sport Stage 2 
Prayer Assembly S2B 
Mass S2B 
String Ensemble 

 
 
 

8.45am 
12noon 

School Calendar 

Birthday Wishes for May  

Holly Garrett, Archer Riddle,  

Joseph Zammit, Lila Manning,  

Callum Clarke and Riley Hermann  

 

Anzac Day Thank You Letter  

Hi St Caniceõs - I just wanted to say how much we 

appreciated the involvement of your school in our 

Anzac Day commemorations yesterday.  The  

involvement of our communityõs young people is 

vital to the ongoing significance of Anzac.  Your  

students did us proud in both the march and the 

wreath laying. 

Please pass on our appreciation to all who  

participated. 

 

David White  

Secretary Katoomba RSL Sub -Branch   
 

SAS 
Miss Elizabeth would like to pass on a huge thank 

you to the School community for the overwhelming 

support in the collection of articles for the SAS 

project.  However she does not need any more 

grey bags, lids or bubble wrap. So moving on with 

the school  SAS she now requires the following 

items 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Subscribe to the Parent Calendar and Newsletter 

www.stcaniceskatoomba.catholic.edu.au 
Select òCurrent Communityó click on Newsletter 

Netting from the onion,  

garlic, mandarin, oranges 

 

Green plastic bottles 1.5l and 

2.5l ie Sprite  

 

Old Shoes Any old ones from 

home the old and rattier 

looking the better. Please do 

not go out and buy as we are 

trying to recycle. 





Mathematics at Home: Tips for Parents 

 

There are many things that you can and should do to help your child/ren learn mathematics, par-
ticularly during the primary school years. Here are some tips that will help you help your child/
ren succeed: 

¶  

Be positive about maths! 

¶  

Many people openly claim they donôt like maths or theyôre not good at it, unintentionally 
conveying the message that this is okay. Unfortunately, this can have a detrimental effect 
on the children who hear these messages. 

¶ Know what maths your child is learning 

¶  

Come in and have a chat to your class teacher in regards to what concepts your child/ren 
is learning at school. 

¶ Make maths part of everyday activities 

¶  

Bring maths into daily conversations and activities with your child. There is maths in eve-
rything we do. For example, if youôre cooking you might ask your child to help you meas-
ure out ingredients. If youôre shopping, you could have a little competition to see who can 
make the best estimation of the total grocery bill or perhaps ask your child to work out the 
amount of change.There are also many great apps available that help children recall 
number facts. 

 

Check out this link for more tips: https://engagingmaths.co/2017/01/13/setting-your-child-up-for-success-
with-maths-tips-for-parents/ 

 

 

Which one doesnôt belong? 

In the Open Area we currently have two problems to solve. These problems are open to all students in St 
Caniceôs and there are many different possibilities. All you have to do is write down which one you think 
doesnôt belong and why on a piece of paper (with your name) and then hang it on our problem solving 
wall. Miss Bennett will look at all responses on Friday Week 2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 OR   

 

https://engagingmaths.co/2017/01/13/setting-your-child-up-for-success-with-maths-tips-for-parents/
https://engagingmaths.co/2017/01/13/setting-your-child-up-for-success-with-maths-tips-for-parents/



